To:
Principal Investigators Using Animals at the VA

From:
Kate Wiklanski


Coordinator, Research Animal Standards


UCUCA Office

Date:
February 23, 2005

Re:
Duplicate Review of Animal Use

This memo is to clarify the University Committee on the Use and Care of Animals’ (UCUCA’s) review policy for applications that are funded through the University, but the research is conducted at the VA.  Any U of M Principal Investigator who has a project at the VA, which needs UCUCA approval because it is funded by monies granted to the University, can submit an Application for UCUCA Approval of Exemption from Review (attached, and also available at www.ucuca.umich.edu) in lieu of a full Application to Use Vertebrate Animal in Research, Testing, or Instruction (Form 8225).  This will reduce the burden for Principal Investigators and the UCUCA because duplicate application review will not be required.
The category that qualifies the project for exemption is “subcontract of all animal care and use to another PHS-assured organization” [the VA].  When submitting the application for exemption from UCUCA review, the following must be provided:

· The VA’s PHS Assurance Number (A3756-01)
· AAALAC Accreditation File Number (VA-004)
· Date of most recent AAALAC accreditation (March 2005)
· Copy of the VA’s IACUC approval of this project
Please note that the UCUCA will not grant an approval number until we receive notice that the VA has reviewed and approved the animal work.

Please feel free to contact me at 763-3571 or kateski@umich.edu if you have any questions.

Cc: 
Catherine Kaczmarek, VA IACUC


UCUCA Office Staff


UCUCA Members


Jim Randolph, DRDA


Departmental Research Administrators
